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General program information
Procedures for TAs in Portuguese largely follow those for graduate students in the Spanish program. However, the very small size of the Portuguese language program creates a dynamic that may demand flexibility on the part of all team members.

· Enrollments fluctuate from year to year. Typically, we offer 8 sections of language in the Fall and 7 in the Spring. 
· The Portuguese program currently has 2 lecturers (plus the Program Director) teaching language courses, in addition to any current graduate student TAs. (This means that in a given semester 8 sections may need to be split between 4 instructors, all of whom have complex contracts.)

Course sequences
Placement:

· Since there is no placement test for Portuguese, and students rarely study Portuguese at the high school level, placement is handled on a case-by-case basis. Students in doubt should be referred to the Program Director, Nicola Cooney.

The usual introductory sequence for Portuguese is:

· 101-102-107 (ab initio) or 106-109 (an accelerated sequence for Speakers of Spanish or other Romance languages)
· After 107 (ab initio) or 109 (accelerated), students will take one or more 200-level culture courses (260/261/262) as the prerequisite for upper level courses. 
· POR 199 is a super intensive grammar course combining 2 semesters in 1 and generally only open to graduate students, seniors and other researchers. (This course may not be taken to fulfill the undergraduate language requirement.)

Teaching assignments
· Graduate students in Portuguese will take the Teaching Methodology Seminar and Practicum (SPA/POR 500) with their Spanish cohort. 
· Teaching years are the same as for graduate students in Spanish (Fall of years 2, 3, 4) and ideally TAs will teach sequentially (e.g. 101-102-107 or 106-109) however, this may not always be possible. 
· TAs will always work alongside a Course Coordinator and are also expected to attend POR team meetings. 
· POR language courses currently meet 3 or 4 days a week.
· Those who teach a precept with a faculty member will not be required to teach that semester. Likewise, those who teach during a summer program abroad (very rare) will receive language teaching relief. 
· Students wishing to teach in the Spring semester should speak with the Program Director and the DGS as soon as possible. Every effort will be made to accommodate requests, however enrollments in the Spring are significantly lower than in the Fall, and as such fewer language sections are offered. 
· Once contractual obligations to lecturers have been met, pending enrollments, and taking into consideration any personal/academic factors at stake, Spring teaching may be assigned to TAs. 
· Likewise, students from Spanish who wish to teach Portuguese language and have the appropriate linguistic skills may be considered to teach a POR course provided that there are courses available. Priority must always be given to lecturers and graduate TAs in the Portuguese program.
· Please note that due to the structure and small size of the Portuguese program (as noted above), DCE status is particularly complicated and extremely unlikely to be offered.

Language Table
TAs are required to participate in the Portuguese Table on a rotating basis as part of their instructional duties.
For any questions, please contact the Program Director.
